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PAROLED

140212 BROWN LEVERT D

DOB: 05/25/1992 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Brown in December 2016 to his
approved home and job plan with the following conditions:
GPS

for

ninety

days,

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
Parole is contingent upon Mr. Brown remaining booking free
and remaining in any program or educational course in which
he is currently enrolled. During any period he becomes
unemployed, he must actively work with his parole officer
to perform up to twenty hours weekly of community service.
(GTD:10/21/21) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,

Almeida, Nolan, Archibald

120645 CHANTAVONG SOUNAI

DOB: 08/15/1984 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Chantavong in October 2017.
The reason for the long staggered date the Board believes
that he should serve additional time given the nature and
seriousness of his offense. In addition the Board would
like to allow for a significant time for him to make a
transition to the community. Conditions of parole will
include GPS for four months, with an approved home and job
plan. However, in lieu of a job plan if Mr. Changtavong
submits a plan involving Building Futures or other work
training programs said plan may be administratively
approved

by

the

Chairperson.

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Between
now
and his release the Board encourages Mr. Chantavong to

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx so that he can make
an
adjustment to his impending release. He should also explore
opportunities to become involved in the Laotian community

or the inner city community so that he can speak with other
youths concerning the consequences of criminal thinking.
Parole is contingent upon Mr. Chantavong remaining booking
free and remaining in any program in which he is currently
enrolled. During any period he becomes unemployed, he must
actively work with his parole officer to perform up to
twenty hours weekly of community service.(GTD:3/19/30)
MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan,
Archibald

089086 VERDONE RICHARD J

DOB: 05/20/1974 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Verdone in February 2017 xxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Parole
with

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
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xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Parole is contingent upon Mr.
Verdone remaining booking free and remaining in any program
or educational course in which he is currently enrolled.
During any period he becomes unemployed, he must actively
work with his parole officer to perform up to twenty hours
weekly of community service. (GTD: 9/21/17) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan, Archibald

CONTINUED

121284 VEGA FRANCISCO J

DOB: 03/27/1985 - CONTINUED

Mr. Vega is before the Board for review for his parole plan
and concerning information the Board received regarding the
same. The Board has also become aware that
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Accordingly, we will continue his case one
month (11/2016) for review so we can obtain more
information. Mr. Vega should work to clear up his release

plan for the Board's consideration.The Board respectfully
refers Mr. Vega to the attention of Transitional Services
for assistance with discharge planning. (GTD: 5/28/29 )
MAXIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida,
Nolan,
Archibald

DENIED

539620 BARBER DAVID

DOB: 06/15/1986 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole on the basis of the seriousness of the offense
(as reflected in use of force/firearm, victim impact,
length of sentence), as well as xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx which impacts the likelihood of his
re-offending. Board commends Mr. Barber on his insight and
recommends

that

he

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx available to
him
inside. We will reconsider him in May 2017. Dr. Nolan
dissents as she votes to parole. (GTD:9/17/20) MAXIMUM

VOTE:
YES: Pisaturo, Almeida, Archibald DISSENT: Nolan

113926 COLON ANGEL

DOB: 01/22/1960 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
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deny parole due to his reasonable probability to reoffend
as he is not stable where he can return to society. The
Board is unaware xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to guide the Board at
its next hearing. We will reconsider Mr. Colon in October

2021. (GTD:7/20/42) MAXIMUM VOTE: YES: Almeida, Nolan,
Archibald RECUSED: Pisaturo

076514 DELOGE PETER J

DOB: 08/10/1967 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. In light of his
multiple sex offenses, the nature and seriousness of each
and every one of them as well as his criminal history for
sexual molestation, the Board votes to deny parole at this
time. The Board believes that to parole him now would
promote disrespect for the law and depreciate the
seriousness of his offense. We will reconsider him in
three years (10/2019). The Board does acknowledge Mr.
Deloge's xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
and his candor before the Board and encourages him to
continue xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.(GTD:4/2/22) MEDIUM
VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan, Archibald

076875 DREW DAVID L

DOB: 08/26/1970 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board

acknowledges that Mr. Drew has worked to positively change
his life and gain greater insight into his violent history
and xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. The Board also acknowledges the
objection of the Attorney General and the violent and
invasive nature of and circumstances surrounding his
criminal offenses as well as his criminal history. In
balance the Board believes that Mr. Drew should serve more
time on this sentence and to parole him at this stage would
undermine the seriousness of his offense. Accordingly, the
Board is unanimous in its decision to deny parole but has a
difference of opinion as to when to reconsider Mr. Drew.
The final vote is to reconsider him in three years.
(10/2019) (GTD:6/28/26) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan, Archibald

127609 HARRIS JAMES E

DOB: 11/11/1986 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
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assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole due to the seriousness of Mr. Harris' offense,
the use of a weapon, and victim impact. We will reconsider
him in April 2017. The Board is pleased to see that Mr.
Harris has been classified to Maximum Security and is
impressed xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and we would like to
see how he manages in Maximum.( GTD: 11/16/18) MAXIMUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan,
Archibald

135376 HAWES NICHOLAS B

DOB: 04/29/1989 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Given Mr. Hawes'
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx during
this
sentence, criminal history, nature of his offense and high
risk for recidivism as reflected in his risk assessment
score the Board votes to deny parole. We will reconsider
him in June 2017. The Board believes that to parole him on
this record would promote disrespect for the law. The Board
commends Mr. Hawes xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and would
like

to see him continue xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, encourage him to
continue
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:6/24/20 ) MEDIUM
VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan, Archibald

153570 JOHNSON JAYLEN H

DOB: 08/14/1997 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr. Johnson on his efforts xxxxxxxxx and he has positive
reviews for same. However, he presents with some limited
insight into his level of criminal thinking and concrete
steps he needs to take to turn things around. His
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx is also concerning. We will deny parole
at this time in light of the serious nature of his offense
and without additional insight or xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxx the Board believes that he is at a higher risk
to
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

reoffend.

We

recommend

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxx. We will reconsider him in six months (4/2017).
(GTD:1/24/18) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Nolan, Archibald

117406 LAVIGNE JOSHUA R

DOB: 02/29/1980 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
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assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board is
impressed with Mr. Lavigne's insight and the work that he
has down to improve himself as well as his presentation
before the Board. In balance, his criminal history, the
gravity of his robbery offenses (the number of offenses,
use of a weapon as well as multiple victimizations) compels
against parole at this time. We believe that to parole him
at this stage would promote disrespect for the law and

undermine the seriousness of his offense and criminal
history for similar offenses. We would like to see him
progress to a lower security and xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and we will reconsider him in two years
(10/2018). We refer him xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD: 3/26/26) MAXIMUM
VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan, Archibald

145071 LOPES ROSIVELTE

DOB: 12/26/1990 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Two Board members
vote to deny parole due to risk to reoffend and prior paole
violation (Nolan, Archibald). Two vote to parole (Pisaturo,
Almeida). As a result, there is no majority to parole and
Mr. Lopes’ parole will be denied. In light of the time
remaining on his sentence, this is without reconsideration.
(GTD:2/15/17) MAXIMUM
Pisaturo,
Almeida, Nolan, Archibald

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;

066378 MORRIS LEO JR

DOB: 12/27/1957 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Morris presents
with an extensive criminal history and has returned for his
sixth incarceration. In light of his extensive history,
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to date and the underlying facts of his
case, which the Board takes very seriously, the Board votes
to deny parole but we will reconsider him in August 2017.
The Board believes that he should serve additional time on
this sentence, otherwise it will depreciate the seriousness
of his offense. (GTD:8/31/18) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan, Archibald

127024 PARENTE LUTHER C

DOB: 02/04/1984 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr. Parente xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, but is concerned
about
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xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to
date as well as his criminal history. The Board votes to
deny parole without reconsideration as we believe that he
could not remain at liberty without violating the law and
he is a high risk to reoffend. If Mr. Parente can xxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxx, move to a lower security and
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx he can write for reconsideration after a
minimum of eight months. (GTD:11/7/18 ) MAXIMUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan, Archibald

544071 RIVERA JUAN A

DOB: 01/06/1988 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr. Rivera xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx during this incarceration
and for avoiding xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the past one
year. Overall in light of his xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx as well
as the serious nature of this offense including the taking

of a life and the use of a firearm, the Board votes to deny
parole on grounds that to parole him at this stage would
depreciate the seriousness of his actions and offense. We
will reconsider him in three years (10/2019). We refer him
to
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
(GTD:
12/23/42) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Nolan, Archibald

560117 RONDON MIGUEL

DOB: 12/31/1991 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Due Mr. Rondon's
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx the Board votes to deny
parole.

We

refer

him

to

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. However, the Board commends Mr.
Rondon
on xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We
will
reconsider him in July 2017. The Board refers Mr. Rondon to

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:11/1/2018 ) MAXIMUM
VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan, Archibald

139510 TAYLOR QUINTON G

DOB: 07/01/1991 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole due Mr. Taylor's xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We will reconsider him in April 2017 at

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE...
Parole06.rpt

R.I. DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS

DATE: 10/21/16
PAROLE BOARD MEETING FOR: OCTOBER 12, 2016
PAGE: 7

DENIED
which time he should xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:5/31/18)
MAXIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida,

Nolan,
Archibald

135862 THOMPSON NICK A

DOB: 11/20/1989 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. In light of the
nature and seriousness of his offense for child abuse, as
well as the length of his sentence, the Board believes that
it is premature to grant parole as it would diminish the
seriousness of his crime. In addition, the Board notes that
Mr. Thompson presents with limited insight displayed at
hearing into the gravity of his offense. The Board will
reconsider him in one year (10/2017) and we request a
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx at that time.(GTD: 7/11/19) MEDIUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan,
Archibald

151733 THOMPSON ROMELO

DOB: 02/20/1997 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Thompson
presents after a pretty significant crime spree and some
limited insight into what he needs to convert his criminal

thinking and criminal life style. The Board would like to
see

him

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We will deny parole at this time on the
basis that to parole him now would undermine the
seriousness of his actions. We also cannot state that he
can remain at liberty without violating the law. We will
reconsider him in one year (10/2017). (GTD:5/10/19) MEDIUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan,
Archibald

125874 VAZ FLAVIO O

DOB: 08/07/1984 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr.Vaz

on

his

presentation

and

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx since the last time he was before
the Board. We are also encouraged by his recent
classification to Medium Security. In balance, in light of
his criminal history, the nature of the instant offense and
his record to date, the Board denies parole but with a
short review time. We would like to see how well he does in

Medium Security and reconsider this case in six months.
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(4/2017). (GTD:4/14/18) MAXIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan, Archibald

WAIVED

083357 JEFFERSON LAURYN D

DOB: 01/26/1973 - WAIVED

Mr. Jefferson advises the Board that he wishes to waive
parole due to the fact that he does not have a concrete
release plan. We recommend that he write to the
Transitional Services Team for some input. (GTD:LIFE)
MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan,
Archibald

550819 JOHNSON COREY A

DOB: 06/15/1989 - WAIVED

Mr. Johnson appears before the Board and expresses a desire

to waive parole and flatten his sentence. We will
accommodate his request. (GTD:4/22/17) MAXIMUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan, Archibald

